Charter Ridge Homeowners Association
Board Meeting Minutes
Friday, October 27, 2023
9:30 AM 

Via Zoom Meeting 
I. Call to Order, Attendance, Quorum

Pursuant to timely notice of the meeting having been given, Danelle Miller, president, called the Board Meeting to order at 9:30 AM, October 27, 2022. All four Board members were present via Zoom Meeting: Danelle Miller (#42), Jim Brody (#40), Alvaro Ancede (#60), and Clint Rivet (#30) A quorum being present, the Meeting proceeded. 
Also attending was Carol Cannon with Bliss Property Management (BPM). 
II. Approval of Minutes of Last Meeting 
Motion: Clint moved to approve the minutes of the September 7, 2023 Board Meeting. Alvaro seconded the motion which passed unanimously. 
III. Current Financials – Carol presented the final 2023 Balance Sheet and Income Statements. Carol finished the year-end reconciliation with Dan Butt, who had been involved with the financials for many years. The group indicated appreciation for Dan’s hard work as HOA president for so many years. 

Going forward, Clint will review financials quarterly. 

Motion – Clint made a motion to approve the financials as presented. Alvaro seconded the motion which passed unanimously. 
IV.   Maintenance Items –
Jim began discussion about the maintenance items and said he will work with Carol to come up with a basic maintenance schedule that is easier and simpler to read than the 2017 Replacement Analysis. Carol and Jim will begin working on that following this meeting and feel it can be complete by December 15, 2023. 
All agreed that the 2017 Replacement Analysis needs to be updated. Carol will work on researching a company to update the plan. 
1) Allied Security contract – Danelle said she reviewed the original (1993) contract and the updated Allied Security contract. She explained all owners must pay for a phone line. Most owners have a cell line (for $15/month) through Allied or a landline with another carrier.  Charter HOA pays for every owner’s monitoring systems as directed in the HOA Declarations. These are two separate charges. Danelle will research other options with Allied in the future. 
2) Deck staining summer 2024 – Carol requested a bid from the painter a month ago, but they are busy with end of the year projects. They are working on it. All agreed this does need to be done next summer. 

3) Roof Repair and Replacement – Turner Morris conducted an inspection of the Charter Ridge roofs, for all units, and prepared a roof report that was provided to the Board.  Due to leaking in #42, Danelle Brad(Berman) and Carol met with Tom Clark at Turner Morris, and received an additional report specific to unit 42, which also was provided to the Board. Tom Clark indicated that the underlayment waterproofing membrane below the concrete tiles is deteriorating across the units, and more leaks will come. (Charter Ridge is 30 years old). The Board agreed to have Turner Morris make identified repairs as soon as possible, before the heavy snows.  In addition, Carol will ask Tom for a proposal to replace the entire roof underlayment using the same tiles or changing out the tiles to synthetic, but will look the same or similar to the current tiles. All agreed they want to maintain the same character as the current roof tiles.  Carol also will request that Tom speak to the Board at the next Board meeting, which will be scheduled in December.  The Board will consider alternatives before proceeding with the large investment that a new roof will entail. 
4) Defensible space/fire mitigation/landscaping – Danelle received the estimate from Imperial Landscaping for cutting down and back all small bushes in the back of the buildings and removing the juniper bushes in the front of the buildings. Danelle recommended waiting until this spring, when the landscaper can recommend and price replacement bushes for the juniper, to be done at the same time as removal. The landscaper will honor the same price next summer. All agreed.

5) Stucco/EIFS estimates – Carol reviewed the stucco/EIFS exterior patches that need repairing with the contractor. However, it was too cold to repair these at the time.  At this time, the contractor is on board for next spring.  Associated with this, Clint requested clarification of how stucco repair on limited common areas would be handled.  Danelle agreed to look at the Declarations and Bylaws to ensure consistency in treatment of limited common areas.
6) Property insurance –  Danelle explained insuring properties is becoming a huge problem in CO due to the fire danger. Danelle and Carol will work on this 
7) Private drive sign/location – Danelle explained Dan had purchased a sign saying “Private Road. No public access ” for Charter Ridge Court entry.  The Board discussed the need for the sign, and potential placement with existing street sign, or moving the sign to increase visibility.  It will be an expense to install the sign at the Charter Ridge entrance and asked if the Board approves holding off on this expense and revisiting next summer. All agreed to wait. 
8) Unit front lights replaced with Dark Sky – Danelle and Carol will work on getting a price to replace the current Charter Ridge lights with the same dark sky version that was installed on #10 Charter Ridge and on the entry pillars. Group agreed that the current brass lights are dated and rusting.  
9) Maintenance/Capital Plan – Discussed earlier. Jim Brody will work on this with Carol.
10) Irrigation – consider updating with moisture sensor. Carol has requested an estimate from the irrigation company. This will prevent the sprinklers from turning on if the ground is wet or if it raining. 
V. Old Business 
Danelle asked if there was any other Old Business. There was none. 
VI. New Business
The Board agreed to meet again in mid-December to review the maintenance plan.   

Danelle asked if there was any other New or Old Business. There was none. 
VIII. Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 11:30.

Respectfully Submitted by:  

Carol Cannon, Managing Agent 


Bliss Property Management, Inc. 

October 31, 2023 
###
